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Information Classification: CONTROLLED 

9th July 2025. 

St Mewan School, traffic congestion and road safety and yellow lines. 

I had a meeting on the 17th June with the Highways Manager and there is a highways 
scheme in development they have informed me the construction works will take place 
during the summer school holidays. 2025. 

This will include extending the double yellow lines outside St Mewan School, renewing 
existing lines and to formalise a parking bay to blue badge holders only. 

 

Resident enquiry  CAS-21570-M4G2S9, 

I submitted a casework assist enquiry on behalf of a local resident in the parish and I 
have chased this up with the appropriate team. The latest update is that the Highways 
Manager will arrange an inspection of the trees, to understand the concerns raised. 

If following an inspection, Cornwall Council does not consider it appropriate to 
undertake/fund any highway tree works for highway safety reasons, property owners 
have a legal right in common law to remove all overhanging growth extending into their 
land (back to the boundary line only). If this is a course of action a property owner 
intends to follow, Arboriculture advice is recommended, and employment of a 
competent contractor. A person may be held liable if any pruning works undertaken 
render a tree unsafe or cause its premature decline. 

 

Hewas Water Sticker speeding Issues. 

I’ve met with the highways manager and she has agreed to a site visit to investigate the 
concerns of the local people. This is scheduled for18th July, 2:30pm. 

 

Is there already a community speed watch group? 

This is a really good way of collecting evidence. The police can then take action if there 
is a persistent driver and evidence is gathered. 

 

Central Planning Committee – Trecarne PA25/00819 

I attended the committee meeting on 30th June and I read out a statement regarding this 
application. When it came to the vote I objected the application, but unfortunately 
planning permission was agreed. This is the first phase of PIP and I as requested a 
condition for a draft construction management plan that shows how construction 
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vehicles are going to safely access the site while keeping the public right of way open 
and safe. 

 

Community Chest. 

This will be launching later in July 2025 for more information please check the website. 

Cornwall Council Community Chest - Cornwall Council 

 

Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 S.14: Temporary Prohibition of Traffic 

The below Road(s) will be temporarily closed to allow works to be completed on the 
highway. 

If you have any queries regarding these works please contact the Utility direct on the 
number below.  Any responses to this email received by Street Works will be forwarded 
to the Utility for them to respond. 

Please note that this is only an Intention Notice and as of yet an Order has not been 
issued. 

Please respond with any feedback within fourteen days from the date of this e-mail. 

Location:         Ricketts Road, Polgooth 

Timing:            21st October 2025 to 23rd October 2025 (09:00 to 17:00 hours) 

Contact:          South West Water - Tel: 0344 3462020 

Please click the following link for a map: https://one.network/?tm=144167448 

 

Kind Regards 

Julie 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/people-and-communities/cornwall-council-community-chest/
https://one.network/?tm=144167448

